A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: NOVEMBER 2010

HEADLINE NEWS

The public inquiry into Mid Staffordshire Hospital has begun. Transcripts can be accessed here. More news on Mid Staffordshire NHS Trust is available in the news section. 

The Equality & Human Rights Commission launched a formal inquiry on the Human Rights of older people requiring or receiving home care. Responses are sought from older people, their relatives, care agencies and public authorities. Click here for more information.

Aneurin Bevan Community Health Council is seeking the views of the members of the public on their experience of: nursing care in hospitals in Gwent, NHS services generally (GP, Dentist etc) and reduced hospital visiting hours.

The Council for Health Regulatory Excellence (CHRE), the body that monitors regulatory bodies (e.g. General Medical Council, Nursing & Midwifery Council, etc) would like to hear about the experiences you have had with the regulators since January 2010. You can submit your response through the CHRE website, by email to emma.kelly-dempster@chre.org.uk (0207 389 8019) or send by post to 11 Strand London WC2N 5HR. The closing date for submissions is 14 December 2010.

Action Against Medical Accidents (AvMA), the charity for patient safety and justice, is campaigning for the introduction of a law to make it a legal requirement to inform patients, or their next of kin, of errors or incidents in their healthcare which have or may cause harm.  It is being called Robbie's Law in honour of Robbie Powell and his parents, Will and Diane. For more information about the case click here  and click here to sign the petition.

REQUESTS FOR ASSISTANCE

One of our network members in the Gloucestershire area is keen speak to anyone  who is an ex-nurse, pro-active and dynamic who would be interested in helping to improve the patient experience at local hospitals.  If you would like to make contact email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk and we will put you in touch.

We have been contacted by a reporter who is conducting research into hospital food and nutrition. She would like to hear from anyone who has a relative who is currently (or has been in the recent past) in hospital to obtain good and bad experiences about the quality of hospital food. She is also interested in hearing whether relatives in hospital who require help eating are receiving appropriate assistance. All information will be treated in the strictest confidence. If you feel you are able to assist please email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk and we will pass your email on to the reporter.

GOOD NEWS STORIES

Congratulations to:

Julia Andrew, Care Manager for Crossroads Mid & West Wales, who has won two awards at the 2010 Wales Care Awards. She won Silver in the Leadership and Management in Supported Living Care Practitioner Award category and a Gold for Dignity in Care. 

the My Home Life Wales programme, which is run by Age Cymru, received the Innovation in Care Award. 

General public sharing experiences to make a difference 

Following a poor experience of care with an elderly relative in hospital, one of our network members has been successful in sharing her experience with nurses and healthcare assistants in Colchester hospitals. She has made a number of presentations which have been very well received and which have produced some positive ideas and solutions to the poor practices that were highlighted.  It is hoped that visits to all the care of the elderly wards will be made available to see what difference the awareness raising has made.  There is a desire to extend the talks to all nurses in the Chelmsford and Ipswich hospitals in the future. 

Dignity Ward resource to be used to increase understanding of human rights

Queen’s Hospital, Romford has reported that it is planning to use our Dignity Ward resource as a useful resource for making the Human Rights Act easier to understand. The Dignity Ward resource can be downloaded from our website
ACTIVITIES

During the last month we have:

had an article about leadership and accountability published in the November issue of the Journal of Nursing Management  

had an short article published in the CHRE newsletter

submitted evidence to the Mid Staffordshire inquiry

attended the Council for Health Regulatory Excellence (CHRE) stakeholder meeting in Cardiff

attended the South East Wales Social in Partnership seminar

delivered our Dignity is More Than A Word workshop for Care and Social Services Inspectorate Wales inspectors

met with Claire Davis, a partner at Howell's Solicitors in Cardiff to discuss her work around care home fees 

met with Madeleine Brindley, the Health Editor for the Western Mail

written to the Chief Executive of Healthcare Inspectorate Wales to ask when they expect to receive action plans from the LHBs that they wrote to in December following spot checks

been invited to participate in Salford University’s European Easter School (2011) on Human  Rights which is focused on  Older People and End of Life Care

FEEDBACK

Thank you for the DR newsletters which are always useful on both a personal and professional basis

I am having my patient champion meeting this week so will take your article “Dignity and Respect Matter” and make sure every champion has a copy

Thank you very much to you and your team for your latest newsletter.  It was very helpful as I have asked to write an opinion piece for the Nursing Times about whistle blowing.  There was your link to the DH consultation paper on the matter! Thank you.

RESOURCES

Raising and escalating concerns: guidance for nurses and midwives

This Nursing & Midwifery Council guidance has established principles for best practice in the raising and escalating of concerns and aims to complement local whistle blowing policies and safeguarding procedures. A poster has also been produced. 

Online Human Rights Toolkit!

BIHR has launched a new online human rights toolkit: Human Rights in Action. The toolkit is an introductory resource on human rights, providing basic and practical information about what human rights are and how they can be applied to UK issues. The toolkit is written for a voluntary and community sector audience, but we hope will also be useful for anyone wanting to find out more about human rights in the UK. 

Personalised care briefing for NHS staff  published

The NHS Confederation and Social Care Institute for Excellence have published a briefing for nurses on personalised care.

Dementia care resource guide released

An online tool for improving end of life care among patients with dementia has been launched by the NHS National End of Life Care Programme. Care towards the end of life for people with dementia: an online resource guide links to a wide range of resources and case studies on delivering high quality end of life care for people with dementia and their families. It emphasises the importance of partnership working between professionals who work in dementia and their counterparts in palliative or end of life care.

Healthy, social, creative website

If you're a health professional working with people with long-term conditions, this website will help you to find out about the profound affect that creative activities can have on people's wellbeing as well as, in some cases, their condition and its symptoms. It is also a useful site for anyone who has a long term condition.

Terminal cancer guide published

Terminally ill cancer patients will be given a better idea of how long they have left to live through the use of a newly published guide which has been funded by Cancer Research UK. It is hoped that the guide will help families and medical staff in the planning of patient’s end of life care programmes.

LATEST NEWS

Inadequate NHS hospital care for elderly condemns many to death

Only a third of elderly patients who are admitted to hospital for an operation get good care, according to a new report published by the National Confidential Enquiry into Patient Outcome and Death (NCEPOD). The report shows that most are not seen by specialists in elderly medicine and that some are left to suffer acute pain.

Toilet practice offends dignity

The Nursing Times has reported that NHS organisations have complained about cleaning staff of the opposite gender entering single-sex toilets. Organisations responding anonymously to a Department of Health consultation on hospital cleaning standards complained that privacy and dignity were affected when male cleaners entered female toilets that were in use, or vice versa.

1 in 3 patients face malnutrition risk, say researchers

One in three patients of all ages admitted to hospital and care homes is at risk of malnutrition, according to research by the British Association for Parenteral and Enteral Nutrition (BAPEN).

Consultation on the draft Equality Act 2010 (Wales)

The Equality Act 2010 introduces a new general public sector equality duty that will come into force in April 2011. The Act makes provision for the Welsh Ministers to be able to make regulations that impose specific public sector equality duties on relevant Welsh public authorities listed in Part 2 of Schedule 19 to the Act. The purpose of these new specific equality duties is to improve performance of the general duty by the public sector. This your opportunity to get involved. Click here to access the online forum. The consultation ends on 17 December 2010.

Community Health Councils Advocacy Complaints Service Annual Report

The 4th annual report (2009-2010) of the complaints advocacy service has been published by the Wales Board for Community Health Councils (CHC). We would like to hear from anyone who has experience of using the services of the Community Health Councils in Wales, to let us know how you found the service that was provided. Email info@dignfiedrevolution.org.uk 

Latest audit results for fundamentals of care 

Board members at Cardiff & Vale ULHB were recently presented with the outcome of a recent audit against the theme of Fundamentals of Care.  It outlined the national and local action taken to achieve the requirements against the 11 recommendations. It was reported that the key standards which require attention included personal hygiene, appearance and foot care, oral health and hygiene and the prevention of pressure areas/ulcers. Many areas of good practice were also identified by individual wards and directorates and it is planned to ensure that good practice is shared across the ULHB. Source: On Board VAC

Learning the lessons for effective Adult Safeguarding practice

SSIA have announced the second in their series of on-line webinars entitled learning the lessons for effective adult safeguarding practice This webinar provides viewers with the opportunity engage in topical debate around safeguarding and learn some of the innovative practice being developed in Wales and beyond.

Whistle-blowing cloud over students at scandal hospital

This Guardian article questions the students nurses/tutors knowledge of the shocking conditions in Mid Staffordshire Hospital.

Nurses and doctors face being struck off over Stafford Hospital scandal

The Telegraph has reported that more than 30 doctors and nurses face being struck off for their part in the Stafford Hospital scandal.  They are among 57 health professionals who have been singled out for investigation because of concerns about their conduct.  It is thought to be the largest number of clinical staff from a single institution ever to face investigation by professional regulators over standards of care. 

Will greater protection for whistleblowers change anything?

Dr Graham Pink reflects on what’s changed since he became nursing’s best known whistleblower in the 1980s. Source: Nursing Times.

NHS must listen harder to complaints

The NHS needs to listen harder to patient complaints, according to a report. When people criticise the way their care was handled, health trusts too often give a poor or incomplete explanation, it said. The study, from the Health Service Ombudsman, Ann Abraham, examined 15,579 complaints made about the NHS in England in 2009/10. Overall, more complaints were received about hospital, specialist and teaching trusts than any other group (6,304 complaints, or 44% of the total). Source: Nursing Times.

Edinburgh proposes dementia section for A&E

Authorities in Edinburgh are considering a proposal to give people with dementia their own designated section of the Accident & Emergency (A&E) department at the city's Royal Infirmary. In addition, under the new plans dementia patients admitted to the hospital would receive their own personal social worker to assess their needs and provide support. The initiative is being drawn up as part of a joint strategy between NHS Lothian and local councils, in order to try and limit the distress a hospital admission causes for people with dementia.

Deaths in older adults in England

This NHS Confederation report looks at deaths in people aged 75 and over to examine differences in place and cause of death by age band, from old to extreme old age. The report highlights the importance of understanding the differing needs of older adults at the end of life.

Bill aims to protect the elderly

The MP for North Belfast, Nigel Dodds will put forward a bill to promote awareness of abuse of the elderly and adults at risk.  The bill will ensure that criminal law is equipped with a single common piece of legislation to reinforce existing policies designed to protect the elderly from a range of abusive trends including emotional, physical, sexual, psychological and financial exploitation and neglect.

Essence of Care 2010

Essence of Care has been refreshed and now contains 12 benchmarks, following a consultation exercise late in 2009. It aims to support localised quality improvement, by providing a set of established and refreshed benchmarks supporting front line care across care settings at a local level. The benchmarking process outlined in Essence of Care 2010 helps practitioners to take a structured approach to sharing and comparing practice, enabling them to identify the best and to develop action plans to remedy poor practice. This edition supersedes the previous versions originating since 2001.

Should healthcare support workers be regulated?

As the scope of support worker practice widens, there is an increasing concern about their lack of regulation and the risks that they may present to public safety. In response to growing calls for the introduction of healthcare support worker regulation, the Nursing and Midwifery Council commissioned the National Nursing Research Unit to undertake a scoping review of the subject. This Policy + presents their main findings and conclusions.

Courts reluctant to intervene over care for elderly and disabled

A Court of Appeal has held that a local authority was entitled to reduce the care package provided to one of its resident following a re-assessment of her needs, even though this had the effect of forcing her, against her wishes, to use incontinence pads and/or absorbent sheets at night. Click here to read more.

Ward closed after C.diff deaths

Nursing Times has reported details of a hospital ward being closed after the death of two patients who had contracted the Clostridium difficile infection. NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde (NHSGGC) said that Gartnavel General Hospital’s C.diff monitoring procedures identified a higher than expected number of cases of the bug in one ward. The affected ward at the Glasgow hospital was closed to new patients on Friday as a precaution. One of the patients who died, a 76-year-old, had recently been transferred from Drumchapel Hospital.

NICE opens consultation on hip fracture guidance

A public consultation on new guidelines on the management of hip fracture in adults has been opened. The guidelines, set out by NICE, include preliminary recommendations on what treatment and care the NHS should offer people who have a hip fracture. The consultation closes on 12 January 2011.

Bed rail warning issued

Nurses and care home staff have been asked to trace all Atlantic bed rails (product code EBA013), manufactured by Park House Healthcare.  The Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency said the original instructions issued with these bedrails contained insufficient information for correct installation. It said: _If incorrectly fitted there is a risk of entrapment between the bedrail and the head or foot board of the bed, resulting in postural asphyxiation.

Source: Nursing Times.net

EVENTS

Safeguarding vulnerable adults

Thursday 17 February 2011

Manchester Conference centre

For more information click here 
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CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

